
















 

Department of Planning  200 S. Hamilton Rd.  Gahanna, Ohio 43230  
614.342.4025 (Phone)  614.342.4100 (Fax) 

 
June 1, 2022 
 
Jsrd Holdings LLC 
1911 Surrey Rd 
Blacklick, OH 43004-9248 
 

RE:   Project 259 Granville St Design Review/C of A 
  
  
Dear Jsrd Holdings LLC: 
 
The following comments were generated from the review of the submitted plans and documents for the 
referenced project.   
 

Fire District 

1. The fire division has no objection to the Design Review and Variance requested by Mighty Lion Express 
Carwash. 

 

Parks 

2. No Comment Per Julie Predieri 
 

Planning 

3. Informational Comment - Application appears to be complete and consistent with code.  No 
comments.  (Informational Comment) 

 
 
 
If you have any comments or questions, please contact me at kelly.wicker@gahanna.gov or (614) 342-4025. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kelly Wicker 
Planning and Zoning Coordinator 



 

STAFF REPORT 

Request Summary 

The new owners of the Golden Touch car wash propose a variety of modifications to the property at 259 

Granville St.  Changes include painting the building white, new roof, new pay stations, and new 

vacuums.   

The property is zoned Community Commercial (CC).  Permitted and conditional uses within CC zoning 

was recently modified.  One of the changes was to remove car washes as a conditional use.  It is no 

longer an allowed use.  However, the property previously received conditional use approval, therefore, 

the car wash is a non-conforming use. 

Non-conforming uses may continue to exist and operate, and some improvements are permissible.  

Additional buildings or increases to the building size is not permissible.  This request does not propose to 

increase the size of the car wash, but rather make improvements to the building and site layout. 

In 1990 the car wash received variance approval for reduced setbacks along Granville St and for reduced 

parking.  The proposed modifications to the site meet the parameters of the previously approved 

variance, therefore no additional variances are necessary. 

Design Review 

General review criteria for Design Review applications include the following: 

• Are stylistically compatible with other new, renovated, and existing structures in the applicable 

Design Review District in order to maintain design continuity and provide protection of existing 

design environment. 

• Contribute to the improvement and upgrading of the architectural and design character of the 

Design Review District. 

• Contribute to the continuing economic and community vitality of the Design Review District 

• Maintain, protect and enhance the physical surroundings of the Design Review District. 

 

Staff Comments 

Staff recommends approval of the request as submitted.  The improvements do not conflict with the 

non-conforming provisions of the code.  The proposed changes to the exterior (white brick) are 

consistent with other recent Planning Commission approvals.  
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Location/Zoning Map 

 
 

Respectfully Submitted By:  

Michael Blackford, AICP 

Director of Planning 
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